BRADWAY ACTION GROUP


Minutes of the Annual General Meeting

 Tuesday 8 October 2013 at 7.30 p.m. Bradway Primary School

Present: 36 members including Councillors Hill, Otten and Ross, and one non-member resident of Bradway. The Chairman, Stephen George, opened the meeting at 7.30 p.m. No apologies had been received.

1. Minutes of the previous meeting 9 October 2012

The previously circulated minutes of the last AGM were agreed. There were no matters arising.

The Chair proposed a change in the order of the agenda which was agreed.

2. Treasurer’s Report. Peter Smithson presented the accounts, which had been independently examined by Peter Jones. He drew specific attention to the following points:

The end year balance was down to £1,863.91following expenditure of £10,000 as the BAG contribution to the refurbishment and extension of the Old School Field playground. Sheffield City Council had contributed some £11,520. Our thanks to the Town Trust and the J.G.Graves Trust and the South west Community Assembly who contributed grants, augmenting our own fund raising towards meeting the playground costs. 

The main disappointment was the Fun Day which was ruined by bad weather and poor attendance. Had it not been for support from the Community Assembly we would have made an even larger loss. The timing of the Fun Day produces inconsistencies as the Fun Day results relate to 2012 whilst the success of sunny 2013 will not show until the 2013/14 accounts.

Membership income was slightly higher this year though still about £50 less than it was in 2009/10.  Donations were considerably improved, largely as a result of a donation from the Bradway Bugle and one from HSBC following efforts by one of our members through a work charity scheme.  Bugle delivery money continued as a steady level but the main 

Our expenses, apart from the playground, have been comparable to previous years.  More was spent on the planters outside the shops on Twentywell Lane and we hope members have appreciated the efforts of those concerned and approve of this expenditure. In answer to a question Peter explained why the Planter costs had risen and it was agreed that the new Committee should look to finding ways of limiting future costs. 

Our reserves have now returned to a more normal level with £1863.91 being in our account at the end of the financial year

3. Chair's Report

The Chair said that this had been an eventful year for Bradway and for BAG. He thanked our three Councillors, SCC Parks and Country Side officers, and  Tammy Barrass and staff of the then South West Community Assembly for their support during the year.

The Bradway Boundary, aka Whit, Walk, took place in in good weather on 19 May. Our thanks to Tony Smith who once again led the 12 took part, less than in previous years due in part perhaps to a lack of publicity. Something the new Committee will need to address.

 This year the Fun Day was held on 23 August, and we had excellent weather. Once again thanks are due to Fiona Vallely for organising the event. Thanks also, to those who helped make it a successful day, in particular Rob Wilks for arranging the raffle and securing sponsorship from local businesses, important this year as with the loss of the Community Assembly we had no grant funding.  The question of always holding the event on a Friday was raised from the floor. This would be an issue for the new Committee to take under consideration in planning for 2014.
Two Open Meetings were held during the year, on 26 March and 9 July. Unlike in previous years we did not have outside speakers at either meeting. Partly this was because we are simply running out of ideas for new topics and new speakers. The March meeting was well attended as it provided an opportunity for the community to air the arguments concerning the proposed Sainsbury’s store on the site of the Bradway pub. We asked Sainsbury’s to provide a speaker, but they declined to do so. For the July meeting, the Committee felt it would be useful to review the first ten years of BAG, and where we should go from here.

The Bradway Bugle, which continues to be a valuable means for BAG to communicate with local residents, a significant source of revenue, as well as being a good read. In the last edition a letter appeared to confuse the views of the BAG Committee with those expressed by the editor of the Bugle. Whilst the magazine is produced ‘in association with BAG’ it is owned and produced by Village Publications, and the editor, John Baker, expresses his own views and those of Village Publications in the magazine, which are not necessarily the same as the views of BAG.
Another year of complaints to Sheffield City Council over the lack of action to stop, or at least limit, the use of Twentywell Lane by HGVs. We were told that once the total ban on Bocking Lane was lifted it was expected that things would improve, however, as Gordon Pursglove confirmed this does not appear to have much effect. Speeding HGVs continue to provide a significant hazard to both car users and to pedestrians, particularly where the footpaths are narrow.  Neither has any progress been made on the other issue raised last year: the parking of vehicles on footpaths and grass verges. We can but keep the pressure on Councillors and Council Officers to secure changes which may be difficult where costs may be incurred at a time of severely constrained budgets. Councillor Ross expressed his frustration over the lack of progress and said that he and his colleagues would continue to press for positive action by SCC Officers and Amey as the responsible contractor. 
In response to a request from a local resident for a bus shelter at the terminus of the no. 25 service in Longford Road, at the junction with Longford Drive, SYPTE has agreed to place a bus stop sign there, a requirement before an application for a shelter can be considered. Now a decision for a bus stop sign has been the shelter will be added to the list of those pending when funds may eventually come available. 
The resurfacing, extension and provision of additional play equipment was completed at the start of the year, and the playground opened for use. Thanks are due to Peter Smithson and Dorothy Astle for their hard work on behalf of BAG, to the Graves and Sheffield Town Trusts and the South West Community Assembly for their financial support, On the application for Village Green Status a meeting will shortly take place between BAG and Council Officers to discuss the Council's response.
We have seen another small decline in membership. While this is consistent with a normal decline in older residents, it is worrying, and the new Committee will need to address the issue. 

In May it was decided to discontinue our regular monthly litter picks on the Old School Field and instead to allocate litter-picking equipment to individual members of the Committee and to other members who indicated a wish to take part in this activity, on the understanding that they would try to do what they could when they could on picking up litter. The result has been that the Field has been kept much tidier during the summer, as have other parts of Bradway. The downside is that what was originally envisaged as community activity is now a solitary activity. Thanks are due to Peter Smithson and Phillip Righton for the development of the garden by the access ramp to the Annex.

In July, further work was done in Poynton Wood, on the path approaching the steps that we put in the previous year. Once again thanks are due to Chris Morgan, who organised the working sessions, to those members who helped with the work and to Tony Andrews and the Rights of Way team who provided materials and equipment. 

BAG members will be interested to know that the Time Travellers, an amateur archaeology group, will shortly be starting an investigation of the site of the former Poynton Villas, with plans to extend to other parts of the old brickworks complex, having contacted the landowner, Andrew Setchfield, after seeing his article in the last edition of the Bugle.
BAG made extensive enquiries on the opinions of Bradway residents about Sainsbury’s application to build a convenience store on the site of the Bradway pub, which showed a division of opinion about the merits of the proposal. As a result we submitted a very balanced Comment, focusing particularly on the concerns about pedestrian safety and traffic volumes that had been strongly expressed by those living nearest to the proposed store. The original application was rejected by the Planning Committee and Sainsbury’s immediately lodged an appeal. Shortly afterwards a revised application was submitted. After some consideration, BAG resubmitted its original comments about traffic and safety in the interests of consistency. 
An application to build a house in the curtilage of 4 Prospect Place would not normally attract the attention of BAG, except that in 2008 we had expressed concern that the replacement of a bungalow on the site of 25 Prospect Road by two family houses would exert extra strain on the drains in Poynton Wood just below Prospect Place. These drains had already overflowed on more than one occasion when there had been high levels of rainfall, and they have continued to be an environmental hazard since. We therefore sent in a Comment drawing attention to the drainage problems, which are currently under investigation by Yorkshire Water, but can only be made worse by an extra house in Prospect Place. 

Although Dore Village Society’s Committee agreed to our request that they amend their draft Neighbourhood Plan to revert to the historic boundary between Bradway and Dore, the Council stated that it could not accept the Sheaf as the boundary, rather than the railway line, because it created several anomalies. BAG contested the number of properties that would be affected, but had to accept that some roads did straddle the river. That is where the matter now stands.
The national Boundary Commission has announced a major Electoral Review of Sheffield Council starting early next year, and due for completion by March 2015. This will review the total number of City Councillors, and then the number of electoral Wards and their boundaries. SCC has a Scrutiny Management Committee which has been asked to collect evidence from interested parties and individuals ahead of formulating its response to the Boundary Commission’s request for information and BAG submitted a written response in July.

The Community Assemblies have been replaced with what the Council has decided to call the Locality Management Service. There is a team of Managers, who will be assisted on an area basis by Locality Officers (one for each former Community Assembly area), and across the board by three Team Support Officers and a Voluntary Sector Liaison Team of five. The Manager for the South, South West, and North, and also with city wide strategic lead for voluntary sector liaison, is Martin Hughes, who was formerly the South Community Assembly Manager. The Locality Officer for the South West is Matthew Rush, and for the South it is Sarah Lucas, so at least we already know the people with whom BAG will need to work in future.
At the instigation of Mr Clegg’s Constituency Office, a meeting was held in the Bradway Community Hall on 12 July. A report was circulated to BAG members immediately afterwards, and further reports were published on the BAG web site and in the Bradway Bugle.

An issue that has been raised with BAG by several members is the threatened closure of both our local libraries, at Greenhill and at Totley. Community groups were invited to bid to take over the running of all the libraries that were scheduled for closure. Community meetings are being organised to see what might be feasible. BAG cannot bid to run the libraries, partly because neither lies within Bradway, and partly because the requirements of satisfying the Council that there is an adequate business plan are too onerous for a group of our size.

The Bradway Community Hall project for the refurbishment of the "small hall" is expected to cost some is £64,826. Some £26,000 will be found from current resources and individual donations and grants totalling £14,000 have been received from the Sheffield Church Burgesses Trust, the JG Graves Charitable Trust, the Sheffield Town Trust, and the Garfield Weston Foundation. It is hoped that the shortfall may be made up through an application to the Veolia Environmental Trust for a grant of £23,000 which will be evaluated by the regional panel before being considered by the Trust Board on 21 October.
 4. Election of Officers and Committee
The following were elected unopposed:

Chair  Chris Morgan; Deputy Chair Fiona Vallely; Secretary Andrew Tabor; Treasurer Peter Smithson; Membership Secretary Phillip Righton; Committee: Mike Bloy; John Kirkman; Nancy Maitland; Lynn Smith; Rob Wilks.  

Chris Morgan assumed the Chair and thanked Stephen George for his contribution to BAG over the past 8 years, including 3 as Secretary and the last two as Chairman. He saw the challenge ahead to be finding ways to encourage and engage a younger membership.

6. Issues affecting Bradway Residents  

The problems encountered on Twentywell Lane  with respect to the time taken to get all the replacement street lights operating, and drainage around the spring line where water seems to be continually flowing which will constitute an icing hazard if we have a bad winter were raised. Councillor Ross said that he was raising these issues with Amey on almost a weekly basis.

Concerns were expressed over the early mowing of grass where BAG has planted bulbs. The issue was raised with Amey and they will be reminded of the need to take care in 2014 not to damage growing plants.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.00 p.m.

